

To: Honorable Mayor and City Councilors

From: Russell Gale, Acting City Manager

Date: January 23, 2015

Re: Notes to Council

1. STAFF REPORTS / ITEMS REQUIRING IMMEDIATE ATTENTION

• N/A

2. GENERAL CORRESPONDENCE / NOTIFICATION

• Letter to citizens for the Iola and Cedar Street Improvements

3. SPECIAL EVENTS / ACTIVITIES

• N/A

Respectfully submitted,

Russell Gale

KF

Attachments





January 22, 2015

CEDAR STREET RESIDENT

RE: IOLA AND CEDAR STREET IMPROVEMENTS

Dear Cedar Street Resident:

The City of Broken Arrow has awarded a contract for Iola and Cedar Street Improvements to Tri-Star Construction Company. Improvements include construction of a new water line, new sidewalks and curbs and gutters, and reconstruction of the roadway. Driveways which are demolished will be replaced to the right-of-way. All work will occur within the public right-of-way. Tri-Star plans to start work within the next two weeks, and the work will continue through mid-June. Please do not park any vehicles on the roadway while the work is ongoing. Temporary road closures and other project information will be posted on the Broken Arrow Police Department Facebook page.

We believe that the improvements, when completed, will enhance the environment and increase the value of the properties along Cedar Street. However, some inconvenience to you and your neighbors cannot be avoided. The City and our contractor will do our best to minimize the disruption to you.

If you have any questions, contact City Contract Administrators Joe Vardasco or Chad Nichols at 918-259-7000, ext. 5414, or Tri-Star Superintendent Bo Jones at 918-720-2276.

Sincerely,

CITY OF BROKEN ARROW

Douglas L. Tiffany, P.E.

Engineering and Construction Department Director